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Spring Edition 2024 

Happy Spring from North West Mull 

Community Woodland Company 

We are so pleased to be back round to spring again. 

Whatôs not to love about the time of year when the 

birds starting singing, the ferry starts chugging and 

the Boathouse Restaurant opens back up for 

business.  

In the works 
ACHA Funded Housing 

NWMCWC is delighted to be working in conjunction with Argyll and 

Bute Housing Association (ACHA) and Barham Glen Architects in 

carrying out a feasibility study looking into the potential of building 

affordable housing in Dervaig and on Ulva. The plans being looked 

at include 4 homes at West Ardhu, the potential development area 

being on the Dervaig side of the electricity substation on the road to 

Calgary, and 5 homes on Ulva. The study will be completed later in 

the year. 

New Water System on Ulva 

For some time now it has been apparent that the existing water 

treatment system on Ulva has needed to be upgraded. We have 

finally secured the funding necessary to replace the current setup 

with a new fit for purpose unit with the capacity to cope with in-

creasing demand as the island continues to develop. The work 

should commence in late summer and be finished in time for winter. 

New Thatching for Sheilaôs Cottage 

Sheilaôs Cottage is temporarily closed due to water damage. How-

ever, we are pleased that the thatcher is expected to return in July 

to rethatch the roof, at which point we will reopen the cottage to vis-

itors. 

Transitions 
After nearly 7 years of supporting 

NWMCWC in countless ways, our 

Office Manager, Helen Murray is 

moving on from the charity. We 

thank her for all of her hard work 

and wish her well in all her future 

endeavors.  

Additional thanks and best wishes 

go to our Administrator, Alex Lane, 

is also moving on to pastures new. 

Both Helen and Alex are going to be 

sorely missed. 

 

 



Dervaig Public Toilet is Open 
We are pleased to announce that the Dervaig Public Toi-

let is complete and open to the public. 

NWMCWC volunteers looked after the Dervaig public toi-

let for many years before they fell into disrepair. In 2017 

NWMCWC bought the toilet from Argyll and Bute Council 

with the intention of rebuilding it. Through a combination 

of local fundraising, and support from the Quin Family 

and Inspiring Scotlandôs Rural and Island Communities 

Ideas into Action Fund we were able to complete the toi-

let. 

We are excited that our new public toilet will benefit the 

local community through keeping the environment clean 

as well as providing visitors and local workers (health 

care professionals, delivery drivers, etc.) with an accessi-

ble loo and place to rest if they need it. Especially consid-

ering the next closest public toilet is 8km away!  

Archaeology on Ulva 2023 

Dr Catriona Pickard from the School of History, Classics 

and Archaeology at Edinburgh University was on Ulva for 

2 weeks in August last year to carry out further 

archaeology in Ulva Cave. She was assisted by some of 

her students along with Andy Primrose (former chair of 

NWMCWC) and Hylda Marsh (Mull Museum). We hope to 

have a report on the archaeology in due course. There 

were some interesting finds including this one, (below) the 

jaw and teeth of a cow/aurochs*.  

Photos above right and below courtesy of Andrew Primrose. 

The D½thchas Ulbha Research Community 

(DURC) is a group of mainly local people and 

scholars brought together by their shared interests 

in Ulvaôs past, the present relevance of its history 

and the future preservation of its cultural heritage. 

We meet monthly online to share ongoing research 

and to plan further projects grounded in local 

aspirations with regard to Ulvaôs history and 

archaeology. Current work includes the study of 

Ulvaôs place-names, documentation of its ruined 

farming townships, archaeological excavation of 

Mesolithic sites and research into the history and 

prehistory of Ulvaôs forest. Our aim is to help build 

and maintain long-standing relationships and to 

ensure islandersô voices and priorities are heard in 

matters concerning Ulvaôs heritage. Do get in touch 

if youôd like to join us!: duthchasulbha@gmail.com 



Ulva Walled Garden Update 

The Ulva Garden Force was busy throughout 

last summer when the grass was cut every 

two to three weeks, shrubs pruned and 

tidying under the Escallonia hedges. 

Progress was made in clearing rose bay 

willow herb, salmon berry, bramble and 

crocosmia and this work will continue this 

season!  The large number of slates 

removed from the Ulva houses during 

renovation were used in a creative way in 

two of the borders. The ground is dug, 

covered in black plastic for weed control and 

then the slates laid on top of this. Plants 

bought from Lip na Cloiche, from our own 

gardens and an assortment of wild flowers 

grown from seed were put into the borders ï 

as is shown in the photograph. A visitor to 

the garden commented - óShame this canôt 

be exhibited at the Chelsea Flower Show!ô 

We hope to continue using the slates in this 

way in some of the other borders. 

We meet every Monday, weather 

permitting, 10am at Ulva Ferry and 

if you would like to join the volun-

teer group, then contact  Joan 

01688 400213 or Cath 01688 

400474 or John and Jan 01688 

400310 for further information. 


